REPUBLIC OF THE PHILIPPINES
DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION

NOTICE OF AWARD
Engineering, Procurement, Construction, and Commissioning (EPCC)
Contract for the Subic-Clark Railway Project

29 December 2020

CHU XIARUN

Authorized Representative

China Harbour Engineering Company Limited
Unit 902, Ore Central, 9t Avenue

31st Street, Bonifacio Global City, Taguig

Tel.: 02 8392153

Email: philippines@chec.bj.cn

Dear Mr. Chu Xiarun,

This is with reference to the bidding conducted by the Bids and Awards Committee (BAC) of the
Procurement Service of the Department of Budget and Management (PS-DBM), for the procurement
of the EPCC Contract for the above-mentioned Project, wherein the bid of your company was declared
to be the Single Calculated and Responsive Bid (SCRB). The BAC recommended the award of the
contract to your company in the amount of Forty-Five Billion Ninety-Four Million Nine Hundred
Forty-Three Thousand Sixty-Five Pesos (PhP45,094,943,065.00). Thus, you are directed to submit
to this office within ten (10) calendar days from the receipt of this Notice of Award (NOA), or within the
period provided in the relevant Sections of the Instructions to Bidders of the Bidding Documents (ITB),
applicable documentary requirements pursuant to Section 30 (Contract Award) of the ITB.

Failure on your part to submit the abovementioned documents and enter into contract within the period
herein prescribed shall compel the BAC to impose the appropriate administrative sanction/s provided
under the relevant provisions of the 2016 Revised Implementing Rules and Regulations of RA 9184.

Further to the EPCC Contract for the Project not becoming effective until effectivity of the Loan
Agreement for the Project pursuant to Sub-Clause 1.6 of the Particular Conditions of the Contract,
Clause 5 of the Contract Agreement, and Item 5 of the Clarificatory Procedures for the Implementation
of the Note Verbale no. 17-1049, in relation to Note Verbale No. 17-1049 dated 03 March 2017 and the
Note Verbale dated 08 March 2017 between the Government of the Philippines and the Government
of the People’s Republic of China, this NOA is being issued subject to your submission of your
Philippine Contractors Accreditation Board (PCAB) License and the Department of Budget and
Management's (DBM) issuance of the Multi-Year Contracting Authority (MYCA) for the Project, or
equivalent, prior to the effectivity of this NOA. An unconditional NOA shall be issued upon your
submission of the PCAB License and the DBM's issuance of the MYCA for the Project, or its equivalent.
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Head of Procuring Entity

Conforme:
C UXIAORUNA'
Date: 5 2020

DOTr Compound, Apo Court Pinatubo St., cor. Osmefia, Clark Freeport Zone, Pampanga
Trunk Line: (02) 790-8300



